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TO:  

Community Development and Transportation Committee
FROM:
Alice Wakefield, Community Development Director
RE:

Budget Amendment - Notices for UDC
DATE:
September 25, 2013
______________________________________________________________________________

The City of Roswell contracts with Envelopes and Forms, Inc. for mass printing and mailing of items such as utility bills and tax notices.  They were requested to provide a price to mail postcards to every property owner in the City of Roswell.  The quote is based on the following:
· 33,000 postcards on 80# card stock;

· Black and white; and

· Postage
Background

The City is currently is in the process of completing a new Unified Development Code.  As part of the approval process property owners will be notified of the public hearings via a post card to be mailed to every property owner.  The costs for this notice was not included in the contract for the UDC nor were funds budgeted as part of the FY 2014 Community Development Budget.  Funds are available in the operating contingency account.   
Evaluation

The price for printing the postcards is $1,763 and the postage $8,910 ($0.27 per postcard).  The total cost for the postcard and postage is $10,673.  
Financial Impact

Upon approval of a budget amendment $10,673 will be transferred from Operating Contingency to the Community Development operating budget.  Allocation of the $10,673 will result in a remaining balance of $226,961.17 in Operating Contingency.
Recommendation

Therefore, staff requests that the budget amendment in the amount of $10,673, to allow Envelopes and Forms, Inc. to print and mail the UDC notices, be placed on the October 14, 2013 Mayor and Council meeting agenda for approval. 
